
Lachat Town Farm Commission Meeting
Minutes April 4, 2020
Via Zoom (recording was also made)

Attending:  Ellen McCormick (Chair), Carol Baldwin, Terry Cho, Stirling Collins, Vickie Kelly, Erica Reiner, Elizabeth Zeppernick, Nick Bell, Kat McConnaughey   Absent: Ed Parker		
Guests:  Max Burns, Anita Dinwoodie, Michelle Fracasso

Meeting called to order at 7:54pm
Minutes Approved from March 3, 2020 with a small typo change to be made (Elizabeth made motion/Nick seconded/passed unanimously)

Max Burns, Lachat Farm caretaker, discussed many of the issues involved with the closing of the Farm for the safety of the public due to Covid-19.  The hay bales will be left to block the driveways and a sign will be posted that states that the Farm is only open for volunteers and Community Gardeners.  Max discussed the need to close the gate to the upper field to prevent folks from entering there too.
Also discussed were repairs needed for the Greenhouse, the need to reposition the silt-fencing for the farm road construction, the free cinder blocks that the Farm received and their use, the need for grass re-seeding (Ellen is also getting an estimate from Juan Robles), and the new hardware that Max installed for the farmhouse storm windows.  Max also mentioned the offer of a free single-axle trailer for the Farm; the Commission approved accepting the gift.  Max said the truck is ready for Emissions Inspection. He also said that David Burns of August West has offered to donate his services to install a chimney for the wood burning stove in the Machine Shop.

Financial Report:
Carol said that, fortunately, the vast majority of folks that registered for events have not asked for refunds. She suggested that an email be sent to families who signed up for Little Farmhands telling that we are taking a “wait and see attitude” and will make a decision later and will refund if necessary at that point. Carol is also going to apply for a CARES grant for Friends of Lachat to off-set funds lost because of event cancellation.

Community Garden/Children’s Garden/Greenhouse:
The Commission discussed, under the circumstances with Covid-19, how to run the Community Garden.  The decision was to send an email to our gardeners stating garden etiquette that will allow for social distancing.  Also gardeners can come to the garden now to plant but have to park in the Farmhouse parking lot. We may have to come up with stricter policies if need be.  Looks like we only have two gardeners not returning this year.  

Buildings Committee:
Ed was not at the meeting so no update about goat house but Michelle and Ellen will look into fencing needs. Goats are due to arrive in July.
Ellen has talked to Steve Wilson about doing Barn repairs in April to fulfill 1772 Grant. 
Carol mentioned that talks are continuing with Friends of Lachat about a potential new building to replace the garage apartment and that a donation to design plans is expected from the Offutt Estate to Friends of Lachat.  

Programming:
With all of our events at the Farm cancelled for now, we discussed other ways to keep our community engaged somehow:  Earth Day tribute; promoting Drew Gordan’s 5K race; a zoom music event; a Q&A gardening class; etc. Also Anita suggested ideas to celebrate this year’s 250th birthday of the Farm. Among ideas suggested by Anita and the Commission included an on-line auction of things for the future like rental of the Barn, a Block Party with a pizza truck, a Treasure Hunt, gift certificates for future classes, etc.

[bookmark: _GoBack]Meeting adjourned at 9:45pm.  Minutes submitted by Carol Baldwin


 





